
LAW & LEGAL 

January 6, 2020 

 

The Law & Legal Committee held its monthly meeting on Monday, January 6, 2020, at 7:00 p.m.  The meeting was held 

at the McDonough County Courthouse in the Law Library.  Committee Members present included Chair Rod McGrew, 

Lee Calvert, Joe Erlandson, Michael Kirby, Bob Mahr, Julie Melvin and Paul Trimmer. Other persons in attendance were 

Sheriff Petitgout, Administrative Assistant Danette Phelps, Ric Smart, Dave Schaab, Tim Lobdell, Dana Walker and Patrick 

Stout. 

 

Chair McGrew called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Review & Approve December 2, 2019, Minutes 

Member Mahr moved, seconded by Member Trimmer, to approve the December 2, 2019, minutes. Motion carried on 

voice vote. 

 

Waste Management Update 

Dave Schaab, gave the report.  In December, a total of 3,161.9 tons of various waste was received. 

 

Tri-County Recycling 

Tim Lobdell reported that the new interim Director of WIRC is Nathan Cobb.  Member Melvin asked if there was an 

update on when the new facility would be open.  It is feasible it will be open in March.  Paint collection increased 20%. 

 

Veteran’s Assistance and Van Report 

Ric Smart reported that seven veterans were given assistance in December, totaling $1,640.52.  There were ten trips 

made to Iowa City for a total of 2,595 miles.  Drivers contributed 78.5 hours of their time.  They are in the process of 

hiring another driver, which would give them 16 total. 

 

Sheriff’s Report 

Sheriff Petitgout presented the monthly report.  There are currently 35 inmates in custody.  There were no findings 

during the annual inspection by the Department of Corrections.  There were 1761 people housed in the jail during 2019 

with an average stay of 5 days. Average daily population was 35 – 30 males, 5 females.   

 

Assessor’s Office Update 

No report. 

 

Discuss Ordinance Concerning Cannabis sales in County 

Two cannabis stores have been opened – one in Canton, one in Quincy.  Patrick Stout stated that only those that were 

previously approved for medical marijuana had been opened. 

 

Claims Review and Approval 

Member Kirby moved with a second by Member Melvin to approve the claims as submitted. Motion carried on a voice 

vote. 

 

Other 

None 

Executive Session 



None 

 

Public Comment 

Dana Walker requested $500 from the board to support Earth Day.  It is his understanding that some monies collected 

for the landfill are supposed to be used to fund environmental education.  He requested $500 from the Finance 

Committee in December, but it was not approved.  It was suggested that the verbiage regarding the portion required for 

education be clarified.  Asking Waste Management for a donation would be another option. 

 

Adjourn 

With no further business to discuss, Member Mahr moved, seconded by Member Trimmer, to adjourn at 7:44 p.m. 


